

Dear Pastor and Praying Church,

January-February 2017

Greetings from Oklahoma. We are back on U.S. soil for the next year. We arrived in the United States on Tuesday afternoon January 24. My brother David and sister in law Rebekah and our sweet nieces and nephews met us at the airport and then the next day we picked up our van that we will be using while here in the States. We drove to my parents house in McAlester, OK and got to spend a few days with them before heading to our home church in Tulsa, OK. It has been great to see our family and friends in person, and to reconnect with our loved ones. We spent our first weekend with our home church, I was able to preach that Sunday morning, Erika sang Sunday evening and then we had a combined fellowship Sunday evening after church to celebrate our pastor's birthday as well as a homecoming celebration for our family. We are truly blessed to have a great sending church.

Then the next week we traveled to Kansas to see the rest of my family-my grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins and my brothers and their families. It was great to see everyone. It had been almost five years since we had seen them last.

Then just after being in the States a week and a half we hit the ground running. We traveled to western Kansas, where we had the opportunity to participate in a Round-Robin Missions Conference. It was a Sunday to Sunday Missions Conference with seven different churches participating from western Kansas and one from Colorado with seven missionary families. My family and I stayed the week in Johnson City, Kansas and travelled to a different church every evening, with the exception of the two Sundays where we stayed the whole day in those churches.

Six of the churches were new to us, so we had the opportunity to present our ministry and burden for the country of Uruguay in five of the churches. Faith Baptist Church in Johnson City, Kansas was our only supporting church of all the churches and it was great to be able to give an update to the church and reconnect with many of the people in the church. It was a great week participating in the Round-Robin Missions Conference. The Lord blessed our week greatly.

The week before we returned to the United States, the Cisler Family returned to Uruguay to continue the work that we were overseeing while they gone on furlough. We are grateful for the opportunity we had to be able to work alongside the Cisler family and to get to know and befriend the precious Believers in Rocha, Uruguay for the last two years.

Please pray for us as we travel around the United States. Please pray for our safety, and our health, for our scheduled meetings, for us to be a witness for Christ wherever we are and that we will allow God to use us to be a blessing as we serve and minister where God allows us to go. Also, please pray that we can raise additional support while we are here.

We still have a few open dates. If you would like for us to come and give an update to your church please let me know. My e-mail address is jprinceuruguay@gmail.com or I can be reached at 918-713-1509, which is my new cell phone number while we are in the States. You can still reach me at our Vonage number as well 918-698-2872. I forwarded that number to ring on my cell phone so you can call either number.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support for our family, they are appreciated so very much!

Because of Christ,

Joshua Prince

Joshua, Erika, Abigail, Miriam and Lydia Prince

Sending Church and Stateside Address: Bible Baptist Temple 6308 E. Apache St. Tulsa, Oklahoma 74115 Support Address:
Global Independent Baptist Missions
602 Manco Road
Lewisville, Texas 75067

Contact Information: Phone: 918-698-2872

E-mail: jprinceuruguay@gmail.com